
EAST COURSE COMBINE 

Minutes of meeting  

Sunday, 10 am, September 11, 2011 at Jurupa Park 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Ramon Velasquez, at approximately 10:00 am.  The club 

representatives in attendance were:  Bonita, Freeway, La Puente, and the So. Cal racing pigeon club.  The Palm 

Springs representatives were not in attendance.  

Minutes of the previous meeting on August 14, 2011, which were posted on our internet site, were accepted 

without being read.   

Financial report:  Treasurer Lyle Loomis was not in attendance but Sonny reported that the cash balance was 

unchanged from our last meeting, $3178.      

 

Old business:  

 Sonny confirmed that the combine trailer driver, Brian, has agreed to do drop backs from the race sites for 

$75, but that will not begin until the 4th race due to likely space limitations on the earlier races.  

 

New Business: 

Sonny is making arrangements to move the combine trailer over to Big Tex a repair shop and Brian Kardos will 

assist in moving it.  Before sending we will remove the 56 crates and Dan Hudock has volunteered to help do 

that.  Gas reimbursement money may be provided to individuals that assist in this process.    The delegates 

asked Sonny to provide a weekly update on the status of the trailer repairs 

An estimate of the teams flying this YB season was approx. 46 (combined Freeway/So. Cal) 10, La Puente 11, 

Bonita 20, PS 5.  

A vote was taken and seconded establishing the cost per team this year at $225 for the first team and $200 for 

each additional team.   On the day of shipping the first race, October 8, each club will give the driver an 

envelope with a single check (payable to the East Course Combine) for the total of the club teams flying for 

2011 along with a list of such teams.  

Sonny asked each club to provide him with the name and contact information of each race secretary.   He asked 

that we remind our race secretaries that there is a new version of Winspeed this year, called version 2008G, 

and they must be certain that their club computers have been updated before the first race.  

 

 



 

 

Annual combine dues at $15 per member are now due.   

A motion was made and seconded directing the combine treasurer to bring a binder to all future meetings that 

includes the monthly bank statements for the delegates to review.   

Sonny advised that he has prepared a pick up schedule for this season’s races which has been posted it on the 

combine website and sent to all individual members who have email.   

 

Next Meeting:   

No date was set for the next meeting.   

Adjournment: 

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 11 am.  

Minutes taken by: 

Dan Considine, Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 

  


